
FINANCE/COLLECTIONS 
 

The Tax Collection Department continues to 

offer property taxpayers the ability to have 

tax and sewer payments withdrawn from 

their checking or savings accounts.  

Payments are withdrawn on the bill due date.  

For taxpayers who prefer to budget their tax 

and sewer payments, the City will withdraw 

funds on the second Wednesday of every 

month. The Collection’s Department also 

accepts online credit card payments which 

can be accessed on the City website.   

 

 

During FY19, the Finance Department issued 

4,199 semi-annual real estate tax bills 

totaling $15,756,670.  The Department of 

Revenue (DRA) set the tax rate in November 

of 2018 at a rate of $39.27. The Finance 

Department also issued 3,169 annual sewer 

bills which totaled $1,814,665.  The number 

of motor vehicle registrations issued by the 

City decreased this year by 33 registrations to 

9,669 with the City collecting $1,377,915.50.  

  

Finance Department Staff: 

Assistant Comptroller:  Jan Gagnon 

Senior Collections Clerk:  Kris Davis 

Collections Clerk:  Heidi Gray

There was a total of 1,286 dump passes 

issued during fiscal year 2019.   

Vachon, Clukay & Co., P. C., of Manchester, 

New Hampshire, conducted the annual fiscal 

yearend audit again this year.     

 

The Finance Department also processes 

weekly payrolls and provides Human 

Resource Benefits for the City’s 141 regular 

full and part time employees.   

 

 

 

 

Accounts Payable Clerk:  Natalie Croteau 

Payroll/Benefits:  Sherry Young 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Patricia A. Chase 

Finance Director/Tax Collector 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


